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Internet-based reporting tool for NPDES 
facilities to electronically sign and 
submit DMRs. NetDMR allows 
participants to discontinue mailing in 
hard copy forms under 40 CFR 122.41 
and 403.12. 

DATES: The NetDMR application is 
available beginning June 22, 2009. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Allison Donohue, U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency, Office of 
Enforcement and Compliance 
Assurance, Mail Stop 2222A, 1200 
Pennsylvania Avenue, NW., 
Washington, DC 20460, (202) 564–2195, 
donohue.allison@epa.gov. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

What Action Is EPA Taking? 

A. Background 

NetDMR will, for the first time, 
provide a national tool for regulated 
Clean Water Act permittees to submit 
and sign Discharge Monitoring Reports 
(DMRs) electronically via a secure 
Internet application to U.S EPA through 
the Environmental Information 
Exchange Network. The transition from 
paper to electronic reporting 
significantly reduces the burden on 
States, Tribes, Territories, and the 
regulated community. NetDMR is 
consistent with the standards in the 
Cross-Media Electronic Reporting 
Regulation (CROMERR) § 3.2000, 
including the § 3.2000(b)(5) standards 
for electronic signatures and identify- 
proofing for ‘‘priority reports.’’ An 
essential component of NetDMR is the 
exchange of data with EPA’s Integrated 
Compliance Information System, which 
allows permittees to complete a DMR 
that is specific to their permit limits and 
outfalls. 

B. Today’s Action 

On June 22, 2009, EPA Region 1 (New 
Hampshire and Massachusetts), EPA 
Region 3 (District of Columbia), EPA 
Region 6 (Gulf of Mexico), Utah and 
Louisiana will begin utilizing NetDMR. 

C. How Can I Get Other Related 
Information? 

Additional information on NetDMR 
can also be found at http:// 
www.epa.gov/netdmr. 

Lisa Lund, 
Director, Office of Compliance. 
[FR Doc. E9–14868 Filed 6–23–09; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: Pursuant to the Federal 
Advisory Committee Act (FACA), Public 
Law 92–463, the U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency (EPA) hereby 
provides notice that the National 
Environmental Justice Advisory Council 
(NEJAC) will meet on the dates and 
times described below. All meetings are 
open to the public. Members of the 
public are encouraged to provide 
comments relevant to the specific issues 
being considered by the NEJAC. For 
additional information about registering 
for public comment, please see 
SUPPLEMENTAL INFORMATION. Due to 
limited space, seating at the NEJAC 
meeting will be on a first-come basis. 
DATES: The NEJAC meeting will 
convene Tuesday, July 21, 2009 from 9 
a.m. to 5 p.m., and reconvene 
Wednesday, July 22, 2009, from 8:30 
a.m. to 5 p.m., and Thursday, July 23, 
2009, from 8:45 a.m. to 2 p.m. One 
public comment session relevant to the 
specific issues being considered by the 
NEJAC (see SUPPLEMENTARY 
INFORMATION) is scheduled for Tuesday 
evening, July 21, from 6:30 p.m. to 9:30 
p.m. All noted times are Eastern Time. 
Members of the public who wish to 
participate in the public comment 
period are encouraged to pre-register by 
July 13, 2009. 
ADDRESSES: The NEJAC meeting will be 
held at the Crowne Plaza Washington 
National Hotel, 1480 Crystal Drive, 
Arlington, VA 22202, telephone (703) 
416–1600 or toll-Free: (800) 2CROWNE, 
and facsimile (703) 416–1651. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Questions concerning the meeting 
should be directed to Ms. Lisa 
Hammond, U.S. Environmental 
Protection Agency, at 1200 
Pennsylvania Avenue, NW., 
(MC2201A), Washington, DC 20460; by 
telephone at (202) 564–0736, via e-mail 
at hammond.lisa@epa.gov; or by FAX at 
(202) 564–1624. Additional information 
about the meeting is available on the 
following Web site: http://www.epa.gov/ 
compliance/environmentaljustice/nejac/
meetings.html. 

Pre-registration for all attendees is 
recommended. To register online, visit 
the Web site above. Requests for pre- 

registration forms should be sent to Ms. 
Stacy Stockton, EPA Contractor, APEX 
Direct, Inc., at (770) 997–7998 or 
meetings@AlwaysPursuing
Excellence.com. Non-English speaking 
attendees wishing to arrange for a 
foreign language interpreter also may 
make appropriate arrangements using 
these numbers. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Charter of the NEJAC states that the 
advisory committee shall provide 
independent advice to the 
Administrator on areas that may 
include, among other things, ‘‘advice 
about broad, cross-cutting issues related 
to environmental justice, including 
environment-related strategic, scientific, 
technological, regulatory and economic 
issues related to environmental justice.’’ 

The meeting shall be used to receive 
comments, discuss, and provide 
recommendations regarding these 
primary areas: (1) EPA’s Priorities for 
Addressing Environmental Justice; (2) 
Impacts of NEJAC Recommendations on 
EPA Policies and Activities; (3) 
Enhancing Community Engagement 
with the NEJAC; (4) Strategies to 
Identify and Address Disproportionate 
Burdens on Certain Communities 
Caused by Air Pollution Resulting from 
Goods Movement Activities; and (5) 
School Air Toxics Monitoring in 
Disproportionately Burdened 
Communities. 

A. Public Comment: Individuals or 
groups making oral presentations during 
the public comment period will be 
limited to a total time of five minutes. 
Only one representative of a 
community, organization or group will 
be allowed to speak. Any number of 
written comments can be submitted for 
the record. The suggested format for 
individuals providing public comments 
is as follows: Name of Speaker, Name of 
Organization/Community, Address/ 
Telephone/E-mail, Description of 
Concern and its Relationship to a 
Specific Policy Issue(s), and 
Recommendations or desired outcome. 
Written comments received by July 13, 
2009 will be included in the materials 
distributed to the members of the 
NEJAC. Written comments received 
after that date will be discussed by the 
NEJAC as time permits. All information 
should be sent to the address, e-mail, or 
fax number listed in the CONTACT 
section above. 

B. Information About Services for 
Individuals With Disabilities: For 
information about access or services for 
individuals with disabilities, please 
contact Ms. Stacy Stockton, EPA 
Contractor, APEX Direct, Inc., at (770) 
997–7998 or meetings@AlwaysPursuing
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Excellence.com. To request special 
accommodations for a disability, please 
contact Ms. Stockton, at least 10 days 
prior to the meeting, to give EPA 
sufficient time to process your request. 
All requests should be sent to the 
address, e-mail, or fax number listed 
above. 

Dated: June 16, 2009. 
Victoria Robinson, 
Designated Federal Officer, National 
Environmental Justice Advisory Council. 
[FR Doc. E9–14865 Filed 6–23–09; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: The EPA Science Advisory 
Board (SAB) Staff Office announces two 
public teleconferences of the SAB 
Integrated Nitrogen Committee (INC) to 
discuss the committee’s draft report. 
DATES: The SAB INC will conduct two 
public teleconferences on July 8, 2009 
and July 9, 2009. Both teleconferences 
will begin at 12 p.m. and end at 3 p.m. 
(Eastern Time). 
ADDRESSES: The teleconferences will be 
conducted by telephone only. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: Any 
member of the public wishing to obtain 
general information concerning the two 
public teleconferences may contact Dr. 
Angela Nugent, Designated Federal 
Officer (DFO), via telephone at (202) 
343–9981 or e-mail at 
nugent.angela@epa.gov. General 
information concerning the EPA Science 
Advisory Board can be found on the 
EPA Web site at http://www.epa.gov/ 
sab. 

SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Pursuant 
to the Federal Advisory Committee Act, 
Public Law 92–463 5 U.S.C., App. 2 
(FACA), notice is hereby given that the 
SAB INC will hold two public 
teleconferences to discuss its draft 
report. The SAB was established 
pursuant to 42 U.S.C. 4365 to provide 
independent scientific and technical 
advice to the Administrator on the 
technical basis for Agency positions and 
regulations. The SAB is a Federal 
Advisory Committee chartered under 

the Federal Advisory Committee Act 
(FACA), as amended, 5 U.S.C., App. 2. 
The SAB will comply with the 
provisions of FACA and all appropriate 
SAB Staff Office procedural policies. 

Background: The SAB INC is studying 
the need for integrated research and 
management strategies to reduce 
reactive nitrogen in the environment. At 
the global scale, reactive nitrogen from 
human activities now exceeds that 
produced by natural terrestrial 
ecosystems. Reactive nitrogen both 
benefits and impacts the health and 
welfare of people and ecosystems. 
Scientific information suggests that 
reactive nitrogen is accumulating in the 
environment and that nitrogen cycling 
through biogeochemical pathways has a 
variety of consequences. Information 
about the committee’s previous 
meetings is available on the SAB Web 
site at http://yosemite.epa.gov/sab/ 
sabproduct.nsf/fedrgstr_activites/ 
Nitrogen%20Project. 

The purpose of the teleconferences is 
for the SAB INC to discuss the 
committee’s draft report addressing the 
environmental problems presented by 
reactive nitrogen and providing 
recommendations related to an 
integrated nitrogen management 
strategy. 

Availability of Meeting Materials: 
Agendas and materials in support of the 
teleconferences will be placed on the 
SAB Web site at http://www.epa.gov/sab 
in advance of each teleconference. 

Procedures for Providing Public Input: 
Interested members of the public may 
submit relevant written or oral 
information for the SAB INC to consider 
during the advisory process. Oral 
Statements: In general, individuals or 
groups requesting an oral presentation 
at a public teleconference will be 
limited to three minutes per speaker, 
with no more than a total of one hour 
for all speakers. Each person making an 
oral statement should consider 
providing written comments as well as 
their oral statement so that the points 
presented orally can be expanded upon 
in writing. Interested parties should 
contact the DFO, in writing (preferably 
via e-mail) at the contact information 
noted above, by July 6, 2009 to be 
placed on the list of public speakers for 
the meeting. 

Written Statements: Written 
statements should be received in the 
SAB Staff Office by July 6, 2009 so that 
the information may be made available 
to the Committee members for their 
consideration. Written statements 
should be supplied to the DFO in the 
following formats: one hard copy with 
original signature, and one electronic 
copy via e-mail (acceptable file format: 

Adobe Acrobat PDF, MS Word, MS 
PowerPoint, or Rich Text files in IBM– 
PC/Windows 98/2000/XP format). 
Submitters are requested to provide 
versions of each document submitted 
with and without signatures, because 
the SAB Staff Office does not publish 
documents with signatures on its Web 
sites. 

Accessibility: For information on 
access or services for individuals with 
disabilities, please contact Dr. Angela 
Nugent at (202) 343–9981 or 
nugent.angela@epa.gov. To request 
accommodation of a disability, please 
contact Dr. Nugent preferably at least 
ten days prior to the teleconferences to 
give EPA as much time as possible to 
process your request. 

Dated: June 17, 2009. 
Anthony Maciorowski, 
Deputy Director, EPA Science Advisory Staff 
Office. 
[FR Doc. E9–14858 Filed 6–23–09; 8:45 am] 
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SUMMARY: EPA has established 
registration review dockets for the 
pesticides listed in the table in Unit 
III.A. With this document, EPA is 
opening the public comment period for 
these registration reviews. Registration 
review is EPA’s periodic review of 
pesticide registrations to ensure that 
each pesticide continues to satisfy the 
statutory standard for registration, that 
is, the pesticide can perform its 
intended function without unreasonable 
adverse effects on human health or the 
environment. Registration review 
dockets contain information that will 
assist the public in understanding the 
types of information and issues that the 
Agency may consider during the course 
of registration reviews. Through this 
program, EPA is ensuring that each 
pesticide’s registration is based on 
current scientific and other knowledge, 
including its effects on human health 
and the environment. This document 
also announces the Agency’s intent not 
to open a registration review docket for 
terpineols. This pesticide does not 
currently have any actively registered 
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